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Now, don’t all get excited…. I know this months issue is out early. Some of you will know our webmaster is going on annual leave for a couple of weeks of well earned rest so hence me in a panic… To be honest, there has been no major excitement since the last one. Cromer Carnival went well and the Reds put on a good show as did the Wildcats on the Tuesday and in rather sporting weather conditions too. We are still attracting new visitors which is good news along with a few rare aircraft. The camping area is calming down a bit but is proving popular with ‘outside’ visitors which could be useful next year. It’s also some extra ‘hassle free’ income. 
Aero Club A few ‘Parish Notices’… Firstly, congratulations to member Chris Yaxley on doing his first solo on the flex wing. Another member Stephen Cox has now moved his aircraft here, a very pretty Foxbat. Another member has acquired a rather cute MW5 singles seater which comes with its own mobile hangar. We are still picking up new members which is also good news. The hangars are now full to bursting and we cannot possibly fit any more in of any type. As we have an ever growing waiting list, we are looking at seeking permission for a third ‘Poly – Tunnel’. If residents are not going to be flying for a while, it would be helpful if they could put their aircraft to the back or at least let us know. This will help ease any risk of ‘hangar rash’. 3-Axis owners are also reminded to not lock their aircraft or leave the brakes on. If you are moving aircraft, please take care and if in doubt, ask for some assistance. Finally, please remember that engine runs outside the hangars on the concrete are strictly forbidden, this keeps the neighbours happy and one works nights and has a handy right hook….
Flight Training and Trial Flights: There will be no training until at least 04/10 and please don’t forget all lessons can only be booked through the CFI, whichever type you training on and who with. It’s up to you to book either by text or email and the Instructor will advise you, subject to weather etc, on the morning of the lesson.   
Club Social Nights The visit by the Bond Offshore Captain proved a big hit and we all learned something, all their flights are IFR and no, they don’t look outside at all…. The competition to guess the number of platforms off the Norfolk coast caused some interest with most saying between 25-40, yours truly came the closest with 90-100. The answer was 130!!!! They had some poster size photos of the different types they operate round the world. They are in the process of re-painting all their aircraft from ‘day-glo’ red to dark blue…. It seems it stands out better against a blue sky and sea. They are changing the safety suits from grey to orange as part of the safety upgrades and now carry individual mini scuba gear… The next meeting will be as usual on 25th at 7.30pm

Don’t forget Debbie Shayes is again kindly organising the Christmas bash again…. 
Silly Quiz A general quiz this month…
1) Which Planets name, in our solar system, starts with 2 vowels?

2) The Australian National Air Carrier is called QANTAS do you know what the letters stand for?

3) Which English County is, give or take an acre or too. The same size as Luxembourg?

4)  There is now an independent American company sending cargo flights to the ISS(Space Station) and will shortly be sending passenger flights…What’s it called?
Model Club They have been busier and all seem happy despite the fact the wind has meant us using the short runway a lot lately. One of their members, a registered electrician has kindly sorted out our wiring, following getting our own connection direct to the pole…. Thank you Sparky. They had an open day recently and picked a few new members.
Para-motoring The group has sadly recently lost the use of Shipdham following a change of committee of the resident flying club there. They are still using Wingland for training but are also looking for a new home closer to Norwich, good luck guys. They will do some ground handling here and there may be a small increase in flying by qualified pilots. Those qualified for cliff soaring, continue to enjoy the light northerly breezes. 
Flight Safety If you don’t get a copy of the Accident Reports(AAIB) or read the flying press, you should make time to read a copy when you have a coffee on the airfield. I always have the last 3 issues in my truck. It’s not ‘rubber necking’ but you can learn a lot from other peoples mistakes. We recently had a member of the model club who had a Drone escape…. It’s worth around £1000 plus it was carrying a top of the range Go-Pro camera. They found it after a couple of days and a lot of worry. The aircraft that we use have a tracker fitted, these cost around £30 on the internet, weigh a couple of ounces and you can text it and it will tell you where it is. You can find out more from Smiffy, and it is worth thinking about.
Local Airfields  Seething had their open day and air show which went well. Bob Gotts is well happy with his new C42 and proudly carries his personnel ‘number plate’ G-OTTS. I gather G-NRFK only just missed out on best in show at the LAA Rally… the winner must have been a real stunner. 
Other Airfields  Following a spate of airfield closures including some iconic and historic sites, Parliament has finally woken up… The MPs flying club has had enough and approached the Minister for Transport(Air),sadly too late to save many but it now seems that all applications for change of use must go before a committee to avoid loss of jobs and amenities not to mention flight training….
Following a change of airfield ownership, the old Spamfield was re-started this month on the I.O.W., a couple of our members braved the interesting weather and I gather some 220 aircraft landed over the 3 days. 
Sales/Wants  I have an email from a chap moving to the area who would like to form a group around a 3-axis nosewheel microlight and another who is buying a 3-axis taildragger micro and would also like to form a group. You can contact me for more details 
And Finally From the “You couldn’t make it up department”…. The CAA know how to charge and take an age to actually do anything. We applied through the Wildcats for a display license for the Cromer Carnival. This was done in time, some 3 months before the date and sent all the correct paperwork and money as requested…. We waited, and waited. We rang, sent emails and rang again. Finally the evening before the display, they sent an email copy of the approval which clearly states you must have the hard copy available for inspection if required…really!! Well guess what, it was posted according to the envelope on the 19th August and arrived in my box on Friday 5th of September….Hum, enough said
Safety is no accident so think hedgerow not Heathrow, Happy Landings
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Quiz Answers
1) How about our own….Earth

2) In my youth, it was said to stand for the cabin crew ‘Queers And Nymphomanics Travelling As Stewardesses’ but it actually stands for Queensland And Northern Territories Aerial Services

3) Dorset 
4) The Californian company is called Space X

STOP PRESS; I see there is a meeting shortly which may settle a new lease for the Paramotor boys at Shipdham…..more on this next month
